
 
 

ENTRIX, Inc.       Since 1984 - Environmental Excellence 
4807 Rockside Road, Suite 400 
Independence, OH 44131 
(216) 642-8225 
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May 10, 2005 

 

Mr. Frank Sowers, PE 
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 
Division of Environmental Remediation, Region 8 
6274 East Avon-Lima Road 
Avon, New York 14414-9519 
 

RE: APRIL 2005 STATUS REPORT-CHURCHVILLE FORD SITE   #V00658-8 

  

Dear Mr. Sowers: 
 
ENTRIX, Inc. (ENTRIX) is pleased to submit this status report concerning the subject 

site for work completed in April 2005.  We believe that we have made progress during 

the period, and are striving to bring an ultimate resolution to the matter as quickly as 

possible. 

Site Work 

No site work was performed during the month of April 2005. 

Mapping 

ENTRIX has prepared soil and water quality maps, including groundwater contours from 

the July and August 2004 sampling events, and a map depicting the soil gas sampling 

locations.  The maps are attached for your review. 

Initial Analysis of Results 

Groundwater flow at the site appears to toward the south and west, with very little or no 

degradation of groundwater found a significant distance away from the former solvent 



 
 
 
and used oil areas believed to be the source of the release.  Vinyl chloride was found only 

in groundwater monitoring well MW-1 at a level of 5 parts per billion, suggesting that 

natural degradation has been occurring since the source(s) was removed, or has not 

migrated far from the source.   

While there are some volatile organic compounds (VOCs) and semivolatile organic 

compounds (SVOCs) found in the soil borings, we believe that the sulfides and iron are at 

sufficiently low enough levels so as not to inhibit the microbial degradation of the 

contaminants.  Please note that soil sampling location SW-1 is not plotted on the soil 

quality map.  According to field notes, this sample was a sediment sample taken from a 

parking lot catch basin located south of MW-1. 

ENTRIX is in the process of evaluating the results of the soil gas sampling, and will 

discuss our findings with you as soon as they are available. 

We would like to meet with you at your convenience this month to further discuss the 

results of the investigation and to determine what additional information may be required 

to ultimately resolve any issues at this site. 

Thank you for your attention to this project.  Please contact me at 216-642-8225 or 

skilper@entrix.com with any questions. 

 
Stephen G. Kilper, PE 

Senior Consultant/Ohio Office Manager 
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Surficial Soil Analytical Results
Former Churchville Ford Facility
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Figure 8
Water Quality & WTE, August 2004
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Figure 8
Soil Gas Sampling Locations
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Figure 9
Soil Analytical Results, July 2004
Former Churchville Ford Facility
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